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Annual General Meeting

3rd December 2011
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast
Chairman

Allan Davison

Attendees

Jeanette Morton, David Leonard, William Caughey, Ronnie Kennedy, Bill Clements, John Patton, Fred McCrea, Alan Hunter, Patricia Gibson, Sam Howlett, Ken Tweedie, Allan Davison, Paul Kirk, David Johnston
Apologies

Apologies were received from Stephen Kennedy, Fiona Gray, Richard Whiteside, Rodney McCabe and Randal McDowell
Secretary’s Report

Paul Kirk addressed the meeting. He spoke of a challenging year as the new BBL secretary and of his steep leaning curve. He thanked and executive and the delegates for there help and support throughout the year as he learnt the ropes. 
There were 4 contests this year starting with the Solos & Quartets competition in February at Malone Presbyterian Church. This was an outstanding success again this year with 217 entries. Then onto Fivemiletown for Brass in Concert where 14 bands entertained audiences throughout the day. Strabane was the next port of call where the Alley Theatre hosted the annual Spring Festival. 17 bands competed on the day. Lastly, was the inaugural Festival of Brass entertainment contest in the Whitla Hall, Belfast. Organised in association with The School of Creative Arts at Queen’s University, Belfast this was the first major brass band event to take place in Belfast in 5 years. The contest was supported by 9 bands, hopefully more bands will enter if the event runs again next year. A number of positive comments have so far been received.
There was also some welcome news of the return of brass bands to the Ulster Folk & Transport Museum at Cultra. Local bands performed concerts in June and August and over £3000 was pumped into local bands in return. 

Treasurer’s Report
Ken Tweedie presented the Treasurer’s Report. Solos & Quartets, Fivemiletown and Spring Festival contests made increased profits due to increased entry fees, admission fees and a reduced number of prizes in sections with lower entries. 
Ken reported £11,803 of income in the General Account with £14,503 expenditure. The Investment Account showed a balance of £2057.04 up from £2048.02 in the previous year.
Allan Davison informed the meeting that the accounts have yet to be formally audited by the BBL Auditor Des Lowry due to him being on holidays but that he did not envisage any problems and this exercise would be completed soon.

The treasurer’s report was accepted by the meeting

Spring Festival Test Piece

A vote was taken on whether the BBL Spring Festival Test Piece should be “own choice” or a “set piece”. The vote was unanimous in favour of retaining Own Choice test piece at next Spring Festival.

Chairman’s Report
Allan Davison thanked the executive for their efforts throughout the year and in particular, Alan Hunter for his organisation of the Solos & Quartets. 
The huge success at the Solos & Quartets was noted where there were 217 entries in total, the biggest contest of its kind in the UK! Another astonishing fact was the 119 soloists in the <17 sections – certainly encouraging for the future of the local banding scene. Allan noted a great job by adjudicators Bob Quick and Mike Hannan. He also thanked Downshire Brass for their catering efforts.

A special vote of thanks was proposed for Alan Hunter for organising the event. It was noted that this was also a very successful event for the BBL from a financial point of view. Allan mentioned that Les Neish has been booked to adjudicate next year along with John Houston.

2 weeks later on 26th February was Brass in Concert. 17 bands entered although only 14 played on the day. This was a very successful event which was gratefully sponsored by G R White & Son to the tune of £2000 in prize money. Allan proposed special thanks for John Williamson of the Valley Hotel, George and Rodney White, and also Murley Silver band for there efforts in organising and running the event.
The Alley Theatre in Strabane hosted the Spring Festival on 2nd April. 18 bands entered and 17 played on the day, an increase on the previous year. Colin Hardy adjudicated. It was noted that the School Band and Junior Band performances were the highlight of the banding year. This event could not happen without the help and assistance of Strabane District Council and the North West Music Festival.  Special thanks for Tommy Barr for his work behind the scenes and to Bill Caughey for looking after Colin Hardy.

The Haughton Cup was also awarded in Strabane. This was a closely fought contest between 2 bands, Downshire and 1st Old Boys. However, runaway success at the Solos & Quartets saw 1st Old Boys win the prize.

The Folk & Transport concerts then occurred over the summer in conjunction with the Titanica exhibition. Thanks to Paul Kirk for co-ordinating the band performances. 

Where there would normally be a quiet autumn/winter season for the BBL, this year brought the Festival of Brass at Queen’s University. It was good to see 1st Old Boys Youth Band, 1st Larne Old Boys and Lourdes Brass Band attending their first entertainment competitions in Northern Ireland. 

Allan proposed a vote of thanks for Prof. Michael Alcorn for his hard work behind the scenes to make the presentation of the contest look and feel successful. Although the contest made a small loss this year, it was not unexpected and will hopefully not be in vain if a new event is seeded in Belfast.

Allan also noted that Rachel Gibson and Amber MacLennan represented Northern Ireland at the European Youth Brass Band in April. They had a fantastic time and learnt a lot from their experience. 4 names have now been put forward by the NIBA for EYBB 2012.
1st Old Boys Association Silver Band will represent Northern Ireland at the 2012 European Brass Band Championships in Rotterdam. Allan wished them the best of luck.

The working party striving to create the UK Brass Band Alliance met 5 times this year. Progress was seen to be slow and frustrating although Wales now have a new brass band forum. On a positive note, Allan Davison has been approached by Ewan Fox from the welsh forum seeking an informal relationship with the BBL.

The multitude of English associations is proving to be problematic. The British Federation of Brass Bands are however on course to become the English Federation on 1st April 2012 which is a positive step.

Allan noted the hard work throughout the year by playing members of bands who helped out at contest. 

He proposed a huge vote of thanks to new secretary Paul Kirk for his hard work throughout the year

He also proposed a huge vote of thanks to outgoing treasurer Ken Tweedie who had been in the post for 27 years, a very long time indeed.
At that point, there being no other business, all executive positions were declared vacant and the election of officers commenced.
Election of Officers

William Caughey led the election of officers. Officers were elected as follows: 
President

William Caughey

Vice Presidents
Ronnie Ballantine, Joe Jackson, Fred McCrea, John Patton, Ronnie Kennedy, Des Lowry      
Chairman 

Allan Davison
Vice Chairman 

Alan Hunter
Secretary 

Paul Kirk
Treasurer 

Stephen Kennedy      
Executive 

Patricia Gibson
Committee

Sam Howlett
David Leonard

Jeanette Morton

Ken Tweedie
Bill wished everyone a Happy Christmas. He noted that the local Brass Band movement had a big smile on its face at the minute due to the number of younger players coming through. The future is bright. Bill proposed a huge vote of thanks to Allan Davison, without whom we would be lost. He also thanked Alan Hunter for his Solos & Quartets efforts and Paul Kirk for all of his efforts throughout the year. 

There being no further business, incoming chairman Allan Davison brought the meeting to a close.
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